NOTICE TO BIDDERS
Ordinance No. 01-2019

Sealed proposals marked for “NAVARRE AVENUE WATERLINE REPLACEMENT PHASE 17 will be received
by the City of Oregon, Ohio, at the Office of the Director of Public Service at the Oregon Municipal Building, 5330
Seaman Road, Oregon, Ohio 43616, until 2:00 P.M., local time, on Tuesday, August 27, 2019, and then opened and
read aloud.

Project work includes installation of approximately 12,000 lineal feet of 8" waterline and
appurtenances on the north and south side of Navarre Avenue, including connecting water services.
The project also includes the rehabilitation of approximately 2,700 lineal feet of 8 waterline.

All bids must be made on the proposal forms, which with the contract documents, including Specifications and Bid
Forms are on file at the office of the Director of Public Service, 5330 Seaman Road, Oregon, Ohio 43616 and the
Engineer - Poggemeyer Design Group, Inc. Documents may be viewed and ordered online or obtained from Becker
Impressions, 4646 Angola Road, Toledo, Ohio 43615, Telephone 419-385-5303, www.pdgplanroom.com. The cost
of printing is to be paid to the printing company at the time the drawings are picked up. Shipping and tax charges are
the bidder’s responsibility and payable directly to Becker Impressions.

Each bidder is required to furnish with its proposal, a Bid Guaranty and Contract Bond in an amount of 10% of the
bid amount in accordance with Section 153.54 of the Ohio Revised Code and the Information To Bidders. Bid security
furnished in Bond form, shall be satisfactory to the City and be issued by a Surety Company or Corporation licensed
in the State of Ohio to provide said surety.

Each Proposal must contain the full name of the party or parties submitting the proposal and all persons interested
therein. Each bidder must submit evidence of its experiences on projects of similar size and complexity.

All contractors and subcontractors involved with the projects will, to the extent practicable use Ohio products,
materials, services, and labor in the implementation of their project. Additionally, contractor compliance with the
equal employment opportunity requirements of Ohio Administrative Code Chapter 123, the Governor’s executive
Order of 1972, and Governor’s Executive order 84-9 shall be required.

Bidders must comply with the Davis-Bacon wage rates on public improvements in Lucas County and the City of
Oregon, Ohio as determined by the federal government.

This procurement is subject to the EPA policy of encouraging the participation of small businesses in rural areas
(SBRAs).

No bidder may withdraw his bid within 90 days after the actual date of the opening thereof. The Council of the City
of Oregon, Ohio, reserves the right to waive any informalities or to reject any or all bids.

The Engineer’s estimated cost of construction for the Bid is $2,741,228. This project is being partially funded with
Ohio Public Works Commission (OPWC) funds and with Ohio EPA Water Supply Revolving Loan Account
(WSRLA) with Buy American requirements.

By Order of the Council of the City of Oregon, Ohio. Ordinance No. 01-2019.
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